
The Growth of Brown University Since 1955

John E. Savage
Department of Computer Science

This is an abbreviated version of a numerical study of the non-medical
operations of Brown University that I did for the Advisory Committee on
University Planning (ACUP).1 My purpose was to discover in numerical terms
how and in which ways Brown University has changed over the last forty years.
To someone such as myself, who has been here almost thirty years, it was clear
that Brown had changed substantially and now feels like a much larger
institution. However, prior to this study it was difficult make precise what change
had occurred. As seen below, in some ways, notably in the student/faculty ratio,
Brown has changed very little. In other ways, such as the number of non-faculty
staff, it has changed greatly, especially between 1975 and 1985. From 1955
until at least 1965 faculty compensation for instruction represented about 30%
of Brown expenditures. By 1985 it had dropped to 18% and is now under 16%.
We must understand these changes if we are going to respond wisely to the
external pressures on us to reduce the rate of growth of tuition.

Two caveats are in order here. Because official historical data on Brown
University are severely wanting, the information reported here has been culled
from many sources, most of them archival. In most cases estimations were
necessary. Nonetheless, the evidence strongly suggest that these data do
accurately reflect the important changes that have occurred at Brown since
1955. Second this report does not place the changes that have occurred into
historical context. Today Brown University has more students, a larger faculty,
many more academic units, and a much larger infrastructure for reasons that
are not explained by the data reported below.

Summary
As shown in the accompanying spreadsheet and charts, the Brown non

medical faculty and student body have grown at the same rate since 1955 (each
group has grown by about 90%). The faculty student ratio has remained in the
range 12.5 to 14.4 and is currently 13.2.

While the student/faculty ratio has remained constant since 1955, the
non-medical staff grew dramatically both in absolute terms and relative to the
increase in the size of the student body starting after 1965. It rose about 140%
between 1965 and 1975 and again between 1975 and 1985. One can reason
that during this time Brown was adapting to the staffing needs of a modern
university. Between 1985 and 1995 the staff grew another 11% while the
faculty grew by 3%. (See Figure 1.) Today there are about 4.5 staff members
per faculty and about 3.13 staff members per student. Despite the size of the
staff, Brown does have a smaller staff per student than most other universities
with which it compares itself, although such comparisons may not take into
account the differences between universities. Recent news reports show that
institutions of higher hducation have been competing to improve the "quality" of
the services they offer, adding staff as a result.

1This report was submitted on April 15,1996 and revised on May 8, 1996.
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